Carroll County Parks and Recreation Commission Meeting

April 1, 2019

The Carroll County Parks and Recreation Commission held their regular meeting on Monday, April 1, 2019 at 5:30 p.m. at the Recreation Office.

Present: Alvin Davidson

Adam Joyce Chris Goad Howard Mayo Ronnie Mankins

Libby Manning, Director

Absent: Marion Harris

CALLED MEETING TO ORDER

Alvin Davidson, Chairman called the meeting to order at 5:34 p.m.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

Upon motion by Mr. Mankins, seconded by Mr. Goad and passed unanimously, the Commission approved the minutes of the February 4, 2019 meeting.

NEW BUSINESS

April – 2019 Monthly Report

<u>EASTER EGG HUNT</u> - Annual Easter Egg Hunt will be held on Saturday, April 13th at 11:00 a.m. Rain Date will be Sunday, April 14th at 2:00 p.m. Ages 1-9.

<u>WALKING CLUB -</u> 92 people have reached 100-mile goal, 67 people have reached 200-mile goal, 46 people have reached 300-mile goal, 37 people have reached 400-mile goal, 32 people have reached 500-mile goal, 14 people have reached 1,000-mile goal and 3 people have reached 2,000-mile goal.

<u>BASEBALL/SOFTBALL-</u> The baseball and softball sign-ups have concluded for 3rd-8th grade. We hope to start our season at the beginning of May. We are still taking registrations for our oldest

age group of softball and baseball, as well as tee-ball and coach pitch until April 15th. Those age divisions will begin at toward the middle to end of May.

<u>SOCCER-</u> Our soccer season will begin on Tue. April 2nd and run until the first week of May. We divide this sport up into three divisions (4-6), (7-9), and (10-12). All games will be played at Woodlawn School.

<u>CHURCH LEAGUE-</u> Our church league season is beginning to wind down with a tentative start <u>date</u> for our tournament being April 20th at Woodlawn School.

SENIOR EVENTS FOR APRIL 2019 – WOODLAWN FACILTIY

Wednesday, April 3 – Bingo – 11:00 a.m.

Thursday, April 11th – Day Trip Barter Theatre – 11:00 a.m.

Wednesday, April 17th – Bingo – 11:00 a.m.

Friday, April 19th – Easter Luncheon – 12:00 NOON

Friday, April 26th – Day Trip – Mercer Mall – 9:00 a.m.

LIBBY MANNING - RECREATION DIRECTOR - RETIREMENT

Libby Manning, Recreation Director notified the Commission that she will be retiring after 31 years of service in June. She told the Commission that she enjoyed working for Carroll County and wished the Commission and Recreation Department the best.

OLD BUSINESS

March – 2019 Monthly Report

<u>SOCCER REGISTRATION COMPLETED</u> - Season will tentatively start around the beginning of April. Spring soccer registration ended March 4th we have estimated by the number of registrations taken that this program has increased.

CHURCH LEAGUE BASKETBALL - 13 Teams - Season will begin March 9th.

BASEBALL/SOFTBALL – Registration ends March 15th.

COACH-PITCH/T-BALL - Registration ends April 15th.

<u>WALKING CLUB -</u> 92 people have reached 100-mile goal, people have reached 58- 200-mile goal, 46 people reached 300-mile goal, 35- people have reached 400-mile goal, 32- people have reached 500-mile goal, 14 -people have reached 1,000-mile goal and 3 people have reached

2,000-mile goal.

<u>UPCOMING EVENTS – Easter Egg Hunt – April 2019.</u>

SENIOR EVENTS FOR MARCH 2019 - WOODLAWN FACILITY

Wednesday – March 6th – 11:00 a.m. – Bingo Wednesday – March 13th – 11:00 a.m. – Bingo Friday -March 15th – 11:00 a.m. – Skin Care Class – St. Patrick's Day Lunch Wednesday – March 20th – 11:15 a.m. – Wohlfarth House Theatre Day Trip Wednesday – March 27th – 11:00 a.m. – Bingo

COMMISSION MEMBERS TIME

Alvin Davidson said that Chuck Edwards and Chuck Berrier had contacted him about the Southwest League Baseball and would like to see franchised with a formal organized league.

Libby Manning advised that she had not heard any complaints from Chuck Edwards or Chuck Berrier. She also informed the Commission that it takes a lot of money to franchise with an organized league. The County is in a financial bind and I do not feel that the money is in the budget to do a franchise. She also explained that this would put a lot of parents in a bind with traveling so far to play. This would not be a decision that she would be making the season has already started for this year and she will advise Garrett Nelson, Sports Coordinator of the request.

ADJOURNMENT

by Mr. Joyce and passed unanimously, the